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Just what is the probability of Hard Brexit, the scenario that sees Britain crashing out of the European Union without a deal? 

The probability of it happening by March 29, the deadline for the two-year negotiation saga, is low, especially after the House 

of Commons’ late-January vote to send Prime Minister Theresa May back to Brussels for another round of negotiations with 

European Union counterparts. However, we think the market needs to appreciate another contingency: Brextension. This is 

the scenario of kicking the can down the road, driven by flighty markets and fear of the unknown.

Yes, MP Yvette Cooper’s plan to extend Article 50, the Lisbon Treaty clause that puts the deal deadline at March 29, failed 

in Parliament.  But Labour put that on the table when there was still two months to go.  Let the clock tick some more.  

Brextension looms.

As regional economic data stumbles this winter, it is important to realize that the slowdown in Britain isn’t that bad compared 

to the eurozone. Sure, U.K. Prime Minister Theresa May is facing softness in London real estate (though national home 

prices are still up compared to last year) and the pound’s decline has been relentless, off 17 cents to $1.32 from the rate 

that prevailed at the summer 2016 referendum. But the U.K. has thus far largely defied the gloom-mongering of hard-nosed 

Remainers. A big risk of Brexit was supposed to be the mass exodus of financial professionals from London’s Square Mile to 

supposedly more banker-friendly climes in Frankfurt and Paris. It seems to have been more of a trickle than a flow.

A look at the data makes it clear that the EU is hardly in a position to allow Hard Brexit.

The Markit/CIPS U.K. Manufacturing PMI1 beat Street estimates in its latest print, just as it did in November, coming in at 

54.2 versus a consensus estimate of 53.5.2 For context, that is near the robust Markit US Manufacturing PMI, which was 54.9 

in January. 

By comparison, France flirted with manufacturing contraction in December, though expansion reappeared in January.  

Meanwhile, Germany’s reading of 41.9  is threatening to corroborate the scary dip into negative GDP territory in Q33












